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HOLY ROSARY 

Catholic Parish 

The Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

MASS TIMES July 8, 2018 

Weekend Masses in the Church 
Saturday Vigil at 5:00pm 
Sunday at 8:30am and 10:30am 
 
Weekday Masses during the summer 
 Daily Mass: 
7:45am in the Chapel Tue, Thu, Fri; 
8:35am in the Chapel Wed and Sat 

 On the First Saturday of the month at 
8:35am in the Chapel, we pray in a 
special way for those who are sick and 
offer the Sacrament of the Anointing of 
the Sick for those in need. 

 Communion Service: Monday at 7:45am 
in the Chapel. 

OTHER INFORMATION 

Reconciliation is available in the Church: 
Tuesdays: 5:30pm to 6:30pm 
Saturdays: 3:30pm to 4:30pm 
or by appointment during office hours. 

Pray the Rosary Monday nights at 7pm in 
the Chapel. 

The Parish Nursery is available for both 
the Sunday 8:30 and 10:30am Masses.  

Children’s Liturgy of the Word (CLOW) 
during the 10:30am Mass. 

Download our Parish App at 
myparishapp.com. 

Submit a prayer request: 
prayers@holyrosaryseattle.org. 

Request a homebound visit: 
homebound@holyrosaryseattle.org. 

 Sunday in the Chapel after the morning 
Masses during the summer 

 Tuesday morning in the Parish Center 
Reception Room after Mass. 

FELLOWSHIP—all are welcome! 
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Ora et Labora. 

This was the motto of St. Benedict and the order that he founded.  Prayer and Work. 

After going to Rome for his education, Benedict decided to leave and live a solitary life 
about the year 500.  Attempting to living in a cave as a hermit, his holiness soon attracted 
others who came to him for counsel and advice, or even to follow his way of life.  After 
three years, a group of monks convinced him to come and become their abbot after theirs 
had died.  Once he arrived, though, the austere lifestyle that he asked of them was too 
much—and they tried to poison him.  Thankfully as he said his meal time blessing, the wine cup shattered and a raven came 
and flew off with the bread.  Needless to say, he returned to his cave.  But more and more disciples came to him, and so he 
started organizing new monasteries and writing a Rule of Life. 

His Rule of Life would guide Benedictine communities for 1500 years, and countless others, as other religious communities 
used it in shaping their own, as well.  And while it outlines their life in the monastery, it actually provides some great 
insights for those outside monasteries, as well. 

Chapter 22, On Sleeping Arrangements:  “On arising for the Work of God, they will quietly encourage each other, for the 
sleepy like to make excuses.”  I am a night owl—and always have been.  In my last two years of college, while in a formation 
program, thankfully my roommate was not, as we rose each morning for Morning Prayer in the Chapel with the others in 
the program.  As such, it was rather common for him to “encourage” me—although I will also admit that while it might have 
started out as quiet, it didn't always end that way.  As we heard in the second reading today, we all have our weaknesses.  
This is but one example of the many places throughout the Rule that St. Benedict urges us to treat faults and failings and 
weaknesses with gentleness and compassion when possible, and to encourage when possible before reproaching.   

Chapter 31:  Qualifications of the Monastery Cellarer:  “He will regard all utensils and goods of the monastery as sacred 
vessels of the altar, aware that nothing is to be neglected.”  While we might think the Cellarer is in charge of the Wine 
Cellar, and a very desirable job, the Cellarer was responsible for the daily operations of the monastery, including the 
material goods.  Its quite a task, second only to the Abbot.  And with the largeness of that task, of running the kitchen, of 
visiting the sick, of tabulating and ordering supplies, of distributing to monks that which they need, St. Benedict instructs his 
cellarers to be mindful even of the utensils.  In the Abbey, there was always a radical equality—whether your came in rich 
or poor, as a noble or an orphan, you were treated the same—as a brother.  What was true of the people was also true of 
things, as well.  Pope Francis has called us to a special Care of our Common Home.  Part of this entails not wasting that 
which we have, or devaluing things as little and therefore insignificant or unworthy.  At my last parish, I remember a parent 
once commented that she wished her son could manage to throw the bed cover up with a fraction of the effort and 
attention that he used in carefully folding and unfolding the altar cloths and linens.  We should treat all things as holy, as if 
they are from God and used in worship of Him — because they are!   

Ora et Labora.  Prayer and Work.  These two words summed up the Benedictine Life—the short version of the Rule of Life.  
Work was not something extraneous, but part of the holy pursuit 
of God.  Worship at the altar is important.  Worshipping God 
while at the altar of a desk is also important—as we give our 
best, as we use our God-given talents, as we become co-creators 
with God, as we seek to build up our community while 
supporting our families.  There can be great dignity in labor when 
seen in pursuit of Heaven—whether teaching, programming, 
healing, banking, or whatever it might be.     

Chapter 72:  The Good Zeal of Monks:  “No one is to pursue what 
he judges better for himself, but instead, what he judges better 
for someone else.  To their fellow monks they show the pure 
love of brothers; to God, loving fear; to their abbot, unfeigned 
and humble love.  Let them prefer nothing whatever to Christ, 
and may he bring us all together to everlasting life.” 

T H E  J O U R N E Y  O F  F A I T H  W I T H  

Fr. Matthew Oakland 
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Happy Summer!  Holy Rosary will be back to school on Tuesday, September 4th.   
 
Students - fight the summer slide! One way is to take up the Summer Reading Challenge or Math 
Challenge, both can be found on the school homepage.  Both challenges earn prizes when 
completed by K-8 Holy Rosary students. 
 
New for 2018-19, we will be bulk buying school supplies and passing on the savings to parents.  Costs for school supplies 
per student is dependent on grade and will be communicated in August.   
 
Sign-ups to walk with the Holy Rosary School Float are now open!  The HRS float, designed by parents, will be featured in 
the West Seattle Parade on July 21st.  Anyone is welcome to join, HRS students in grades K-8 will earn 2 free dress passes 
for walking in the parade and parents earn volunteer hours towards 2018-19.  Sign-ups can be found on our school 
homepage or at holyrosaryws.org/parade_signup/ 
 
CYO Soccer sign-ups are open and can be found at go.teamsnapcom/forms/119124.  CYO Soccer is open to students 
Kindergarten through 8thgrade.  CYO Cross Country sign-ups will open in mid-August (also open to Kindergarten – 
8th grade.) 
 
At Holy Rosary School, tradition and innovation converge to provide a leading-edge education that is grounded in the 
Catholic faith. Students are engaged by enthusiastic teachers who provide hands-on curricula designed to spark creativity 
and encourage critical thinking. Each child is given room to discover and develop their own unique gifts. At every grade 
level, faith meets action through service and the teaching of compassion and social justice. Holy Rosary’s tight-knit 
community of passionate teachers and engaged parents creates a safe place where students become leaders from the 
inside out. 
 
For more information, contact the School Office: 206-937-7255 or admissions@holyrosaryws.org 

G R O W I N G  I N  C H R I S T  

Holy Rosary Catholic School—SPIRIT AND MIND ignited 

P A R I S H  &  C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S  

A weekly tip on Caring for Our Common Home 

Lower the amount of energy used to pump, treat, and heat 

water by washing your car less often. When you do wash 

your vehicle, take it to a commercial car wash. That will use 

less water and the water will be treated afterward. Plant a 

tree. Take mass transit. Car pool. Turn off the lights when 

you leave the room. Chilly? Wear a sweater. Little things 

add up. 

To All Volunteers of Holy Rosary 

The fiscal “End of the Year” is June 30.  If you incurred a 

cost on behalf of Holy Rosary during this past fiscal year 

(July 1, 2017-June 30, 2018) and wish to be reimbursed; 

please submit your receipt along with your “Check 

Request / Reimbursement” form to the Parish Office by 

close of business, Friday, July 6. After that date we will no 

longer honor the reimbursement. Thank you for your 

attention to this detail. 

 

Holy Rosary School Summer Camps!   

Holy Rosary School is hosting some awesome summer 

camps, and has space still available in some areas! Spaces 

are available in camps for incoming 2nd - 8th graders, and 

we'd love for Holy Rosary Parish children to join!  You can 

sign up via the Holy Rosary School website, 

www.holyrosaryws.org, click on HRS camps! 

http://holyrosaryws.org/parade_signup/
mailto:admissions@holyrosaryws.org
http://www.holyrosaryws.org
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Opportunities for Adults! 

Join us as we grow together in our faith! 

 Adult Catechists Wanted! We are seeking volunteer 

catechists to help with our RCIA, Inquiry, Bible Study, 

and Confirmation programs. This is an opportunity to 

lead prayer and meditation activities, to welcome and 

connect with others as they grow in faith, and to bear 

witness to the ways Jesus Christ has touched your life! 

Safe Environment Certification, including background 

check, will be required. If you are interested, please 

contact Robert King 

 Monday Rosary – Join us every Monday evening to 

pray the Rosary in the Chapel from 7 to 7:30. For more 

information, contact Deyette Swegle. 

 Bishop Robert Barron’s “Catholicism” – Join our 

Wednesday Morning Study Group for a viewing of 

“Catholicism”, the award-winning series by Bishop 

Robert Barron. We’ll meet in the Reception Room of 

the Parish Center after the normal morning Mass, 

usually starting around 9:30am. All are welcome! 

We’re taking Independence Day off, so our next 

meeting will be on Wednesday, July 11. 

 Walking with Purpose – Our book discussion 

on Heaven Starts Now by Father Ricardo meets on 

Wednesday evenings at 7:15 in the Parish Center. Our 

next meeting is Wednesday, July 11. For questions 

email Deyette. 

 CYO Adult Softball – Our next game in the CYO Adult 

Softball League will be Tuesday July 10 at 6:00pm at St. 

Bernadette. There’s still time to join the roster, or just 

to come cheer your Holy Hope! Contact David at 

youngadults@holyrosaryseattle.org to register. All skill 

levels welcome! 

 Young Adult Day Hike – We’re planning a day-hike to 

Cherry Creek Falls this Saturday, July 7. If you’d like to 

join the fun, contact David or Robert at 

youngadults@holyrosaryseattle.org! 

 Interested in Bible Study? We’re wrapping up our 

Saturday morning Bible Study for the Summer, but are 

already planning for the Fall! Suggestions include: Acts 

of the Apostles, Psalms, or the Gospel of John. If you’re 

interested, have suggestions or questions, please 

contact Robert King! 

If you would like more information, or if you have any 

suggestions to make, please contact Robert King (206-937-

1488 x203 or evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org) 

Children’s Ministries Corner 

We welcome your child to a Life with 

Christ! 

 Upcoming Baptisms: Communal 

Baptism on July 14,  Baptism 

Mass, July 22 at 8:30AM and 

August 12 at 10:30AM.  Please 

contact Deyette Swegle for questions about Baptisms. 

 RCIA –Holy Rosary Church welcomes children who are 

age 7 thru Teens and have never been baptized to 

prepare for their initiation into the Catholic 

community. If interested in RCIA for children and for 

TEENS, please contact Sr. Stella. 

 First Reconciliation and First Communion –

Registration is open for your child to prepare and 

receive next year First Reconciliation and First 

Communion. Register at www.holyrosaryseattle.org/

Family Faith Formation. Children who have been 

baptized Catholic and will be in grade 2 or older next 

year are welcome register. For those children who are 

not Baptized and are interested in becoming Catholic, 

please contact Sr. Stella. 

 Children’s Faith Formation/Sunday School—

Registration is open for Fall Children’s Faith Formation 

on Sundays. Visit holyrosaryseattle.org and click on 

Family Faith Formation. Classes are offered for children 

age 4-Teens. Save the date for our Open House on 

September 9, 9:30am in the Parish Center. Please 

contact Sr. Stella for questions. 

 Children’s Liturgy of the Word (CLOW) –CLOW is 

continuing over Summer break! Your child (preschool 

through grade 4) is welcome to join CLOW during the 

10:30AM Mass to learn about the readings of the day. 

Children start Mass with you and are dismissed after 

opening prayer and return before Celebrating 

Communion. Free and no registration required. 

 Sunday Nursery OPEN Over Summer –Holy Rosary 

Church offers free childcare (age 1 and walking up to 

age 5) on Sunday morning during the 8:30AM and 

10:30AM Masses in our Parish Center basement 

preschool space. Please go to the door facing Genesee 

St. and ring the doorbell. For questions, please contact 

Deyette Swegle. 

 

P A R I S H  &  C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S  

mailto:youngadults@holyrosaryseattle.org
mailto:youngadults@holyrosaryseattle.org
mailto:evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org
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The mission of Voices for Life is to serve God by promoting 

Catholic teaching that proclaims human life is sacred from 

natural conception to natural death. We apply Catholic 

principles, science, and compassion to defend the weak, 

defenseless, and threatened. Our purpose is to nurture a 

Culture of Life within our parish and community.  

Adoration: First Tuesday of Month 6:30-7:30 pm in the St. 

Dominic Chapel – All are welcome! 

Meetings: Second Tuesday of Month 6:30-7:45 pm in the 

Parish Center - Room 203  

Questions: Karen Robel vfl@holyrosaryseattle.org  

 

All Summer…Coffee & Donuts  

after 8:30AM & 10:30AM Masses! 

Stop by Coffee & Donuts all Summer after 8:30 AM and 

10:30 AM Masses. We will finish up June in the School Hall 

and move to the Parish Center for July and August to enjoy 

the outdoor Patio and grassy area (on July 8 a special 

Coffee and Donuts will be held in the School Hall). C&D is 

great way to catch up with old friends and meet new 

whether you stop by for 5 minutes or stay longer.  Chris 

Harvey is our new Coffee and Donuts lead. Thank you 

Chris! 

 

Sacrament of Confirmation 

Next year, Holy Rosary Parish will offer preparation for the 

Sacrament of Confirmation to all High School students. If 

you have a child who will be in grades 9-12 and who has 

not yet received Confirmation – or if you have not been 

Confirmed yourself – please visit http://

holyrosaryseattle.org/confirmation for more information 

and early registration. 

 

Annual Catholic Appeal Online Donation Page 

If you went online within the last month and attempted to 

make a pledge using a credit/debit card, and the page did 

not work, please be advised that the problem has been 

resolved.  To make an online gift using credit/debit, visit 

https://donate.seattlearchdiocese.org/aca  

Thank you for your patience and God bless you for your 

generosity to support the many ministries and services 

provided throughout Western Washington. 

Contact aca@seattlearch.org if you have any questions.  

Pilgrimage Walk to St. James Cathedral 

Sunday July 22. Join Catholics from West Seattle parishes 

on a pilgrimage walk to the cathedral celebrating the Feast 

of St. James the Apostle.  The walk, inspired by the ancient 

pilgrimage walk from France to the Cathedral of St. James 

in Compostella, Spain, is just over seven miles. We will 

leave from the Guadalupe parking lot at 6:30am and arrive 

at the cathedral in time for the 10am Mass, which will 

feature a procession of a giant puppet of St. James at the 

end of Mass.  Mass is followed by a picnic (no 

charge).  Return to W. Seattle by a pre-arranged ride or 

city bus.  Wear good walking shoes and bring water, 

snacks, sun screen, hat.  If you want to participate in this 

pilgrimage walk, or need more info, please call Robert 

Fontana @ 509.731.6012 or email  him at: 

Robert@catholiclifeministries.org. 

 

 

Job Opportunity at Holy Rosary:  

Janitor-Custodian 

40-hour per week, benefited position.  

Essential Duties and Responsibilities:  

Cleaning of our school, church, and other buildings and 

grounds. Includes sweeping, mopping, floor stripping and 

polishing, dusting, cleaning bathrooms, and other basic 

janitorial duties. May also be asked to perform minor 

maintenance duties as well.  Must have the ability to 

work on your own and with others, be self-motivated, 

follow a schedule, report to your supervisor, and arrive at 

work in a timely manner. Must be able to work Sunday 

through Thursday in the evenings. Employment will be 

dependent upon passing a background check attendance 

of the Safe Environment classes offered by the 

Archdiocese of Seattle. Minimum Requirements:  

High school diploma or GED equivalent with experience in 

the care and cleaning of buildings and grounds.  You must 

be able to pass/maintain a clean background screening, 

and you must have the ability to work in close proximity 

to children. Knowledge of minor maintenance is a plus. 

You must be able to communicate well in English.  Submit 

questions or applications and resumes to Ted Krembs at 

paa@holyrosaryseattle.org or 206-935-8353 ext 213. 

P A R I S H  &  C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S  

mailto:vfl@holyrosaryseattle.org
http://holyrosaryseattle.org/confirmation
http://holyrosaryseattle.org/confirmation
https://donate.seattlearchdiocese.org/aca
mailto:aca@seattlearch.org
mailto:Robert@catholiclifeministries.org
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Sunday, July 8, 2018 
All are welcome to a Celebration for Rosa Facciuto’s 100th birthday at Coffee & Donuts today after both Masses. 

Congratulations to 

Anna Demarinis & Michael Curtis  

who were married here this weekend! 

 

 

Mass Intentions for Next Week: 

July 10: Marty Bajocich, RIP 

July 14: Fr. Paul Magnano (5pm) 

July 15: Holy Rosary Parish (8:30am) 

 Alfonso Haddad (10:30am) 

Monday, July 9 

7:45 AM Word & Communion Service | Chapel 

7:00 PM Pray the Rosary | Chapel 

Tuesday, July 10 

7:45 AM Daily Mass | Chapel 

8:30 AM Tues AM Breakfast | Reception Rm 

5:30 PM Confession | Church 

5:30 PM Handbell Practice | Chapel 

6:30 PM Voices for Life | Room 203 

Wednesday, July 11 

8:35 AM Daily Mass | Chapel 

6:00 PM Women's Spirituality Group | Parish Office Basement 

6:30 PM Walking With Purpose | Reception Rm 

Thursday, July 12 

Parish Office Closed 

7:45 AM Daily Mass | Chapel 

9:00 AM Soup Kitchen | Lanigan Kitchen 

Friday, July 13 

7:45 AM Daily Mass | Chapel 

7:00 PM Friday Night Men's AA | Reception Rm 

Saturday, July 14 

7:00 AM Men's Group | Reception Rm 

8:30 AM Daily Mass | Chapel 

3:30 PM Confession | Church 

5:00 PM Vigil Mass | Church 

Up Next 
August 

6 School Summer Camp Begins 

19 Parish BBQ 

26 Community Meal at OLG 

 

September 

3 Labor Day (Parish Office Closed) 

9 WestFest Pancake Breakfast 

14/15 WestFest Weekend 

30 Ministry Fair 
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Baptism:  Contact Deyette Swegle at least two months in advance of your requested baptism date. 

Marriage:  Contact Sherry Smith six months in advance of your requested wedding date. 

Funerals:  Contact the Parish Office 

Becoming Catholic:  Contact the Parish Office 

 

PASTOR: Fr. Matthew Oakland 

ADMINISTRATION: Ted Krembs (PAA@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 213 

ADULT EVANGELIZATION: Robert King (Evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 203 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES—Baptism & Young Families: Deyette Swegle (dswegle@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 251 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES—1st Sacraments, Children & Youth: Sister Stella (srstella@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 252 

LITURGY & MUSIC: Paul Dolejsi (pdolejsi@holyrosaryseattle.org),  ext. 204 

MARRIAGE & TRIBUNAL ADVOCACY: Sherry Smith (sherry@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 210 

BOOKKEEPER: Karen Edgin (HRBookkeeper@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 211 

ADMIN ASSISTANT & PRIVATE EVENTS: Melissa Tuthill (mtuthill@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 200 

PLANT MANAGER: Scott Stoefen (sstoefen@holyrosaryws.org), ext. 215 

SCHOOL PRINCIPAL: Anna Horton (ahorton@holyrosaryws.org), ext. 218 

TECHNOLOGY, BULLETIN & PARISH WEB SITE: Sherry Smith (sherry@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 210 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL: ext. 300 

WOMEN’S SHELTER: shelter@holyrosaryseattle.org 

YOUNG ADULTS: youngadults@holyrosaryseattle.org 

YOUTH MINISTRY: youth@holyrosaryseattle.org 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS WHO MAKE IT POSSIBLE TO PRINT THIS BULLETIN AT NO COST!  

Please contact us if we can be of service to you.  Just dial 206 -937-1488 and enter the extension  


